
 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Jan. 28, 2024 Vernon Informer 

 
EDDIE’S EDITORIAL 

  
 What a week we had with all the snow and ice, mainly ice. I 
am not one who enjoys the cold but if you do, and there are some 
that do, I hope you enjoyed the bitter cold last week.  
 The Bible has several verses that give us information 
concerning snow and ice. Proverbs 26:1 speaks of snow in the 
winter. Job 37:6 tells us that snow is sent by God. Job 6:16-17 
shows how snow melts in the heat and with the melting it waters 
the earth, Isaiah 55:10. One of David’s mighty men killed a lion in 
a pit on a snowy day, 2 Sam. 23:20. Moses’ contracted leprosy on 
his hand and his hand was described as looking like snow, Exodus 
4:6. Psalm 51:7 describes one in being right with God as being 
whiter than snow. John in Revelation 1:14 gives a figurative 
description of Jesus and describes Him as being “White as snow.” 
 Yes, the Bible has a lot to say about snow and for this we 
should be thankful. Whether it be the heat of summer or the cold 
of winter, we are always in God’s thoughts and plans.  
 Remember our Gospel Meeting starting February 25. It can 
be a great week for us if we will do our part in the evangelistic 
effort. Do our part when it comes to prayer. Do our part when it 
comes to inviting others. And do our part when it comes to our 
attendance. Be looking forward to good Gospel Meeting.  
 Looking forward to seeing you Sunday. Eddie 

   
   
  

  OUR RECORD 
Sunday Bible Study 100 
Sunday Morning Worship                 120  
Sunday Evening Worship 70  
Wednesday Night Bible Study       70   
 Contribution                                        $3264 
 

PRAYERS 
 A.M.  Burt Hankins 
 P.M.  Austin Brown 
 
 SONG LEADERS 
A.M. – Joe McNees 
P.M. – Mike Randolph 
WED –  
Announcements – Jerry Merchant 
Contribution – Mark Thomas 
Lord’s Supper – O.Z. Rhudy 
 
Security – 1-28– Jimmy Rogers, Alvin Foster 
1-31– Randy Thomas, Austin Brown 
 
 
 
                       
  
  
 

UPCOMING ACTIVITIES: 
Bible bowl practice will resume in 
February.  
 
Jan. 28 – Puppet Practice at 4:00. 
 
Jan. 27 – Men’s Day at the Winfield 
Church of Christ. See bulletin board for 
details.  

January 28th Deadline for L2L Registration 
fees to be paid. $45 per person. 

February 25-28 – Gospel Meeting at 
Vernon. Jeff Archey will be doing the 
speaking. Noon devotionals each day 
from 12:00-12:30. 
 

 
 
 
 

Prayer list:  
DON RUSHING has begun 
immunotherapy. 
 
AUDEAN CORKREN is sick at 
home.  
 
PATRICIA WALKER is home 
recovering from hand surgery.  
 
SHIRLEY YERBY, Joe Rayfield’s 
mother, is not doing well and asks 
for prayers.  
 
Remember our shut-ins in your 
prayers: Robbie Collins, Lola M. 
Edwards, Jean McGee, Martha Rye, 
Jo Seay, Norma Stanford. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Jan. 8, 2023 

ELDERS 
Glenn Butler 

Allen Chandler 
Burt Hankins 
Hugh Windle 

 
DEACONS 

Jason Burks 
Alvin Foster 
Kurt Hankins 

Curtis Heatherly 
Mike Randolph 

John P. Robertson 
O.Z. Rhudy 

 
MINISTER 

Eddie Finch 
ASSOC. MINISTER 

Landon Olson 
 
 

Vernon church of Christ 
PO Box 739   9875 Highway 18 

Vernon, Al 35592 
Phone: 695-9755 

Email: mail@vernonchurchofchrist.org 
Web page: www.vernonchurchofchrist.org 

 
Schedule of Services 

Sunday Bible Study 10:00 a.m. 
Sunday Morning Worship 10:45 a.m. 
Sunday Evening Worship 5:00 p.m. 
Wednesday Bible Study 7:00 p.m. 

 

“The churches of Christ salute you . . .” 
      Romans 16:16 
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  VERMPM 

Landon’s Letters 
Has this year gotten off to the start that you had hoped it would? 

If it has not why do you think it hasn’t? There are many reasons why 
things don’t go the way that we plan, but one big one I would beg to 
say is that we are not as close to our heavenly father as we should be! 
In 1 Thessalonians 5:17 Paul tells the church to pray without ceasing! 
How often do we do this? Many times I believe we stop praying all 
together and think that God is just going to provide for us because we 
claim to be Christians. The thing is if we want to do great things for 
the Lord we have to be in communication with him constantly! While 
January of 2024 is almost up we still have what lies before us to get 
on track with God! Let’s vow to be in constant communication with 
him through prayer and being in his word and see if the year turns out 
how we hope or like it to! I can promise you it will not go the way we 
hope if we do not communicate with God! 

What’s Going On With The Youth 

No Bible Bowl Practice until February. 

January 24th Deadline for all preconvention L2L events to be turned 
in to Landon or Kurt. 

January 28th Deadline for L2L Registration fees to be paid. $45 per 
person. 

    Vernon church of Christ  

P.O. Box 739.  9875 Highway 18 Vernon, Al 35592 
Phone: 695-9755 

Email: mail@vernonchurchofchrist.org                                       
Web page: www.vernonchurchofchrist.org 

Schedule of Services 
Sunday Bible Study 10:00 a.m. Sunday Morning Worship 

10:45 a.m. Sunday Evening Worship 5:00 p.m. Wednesday 
Bible Study 7:00 p.m. 

“The churches of Christ salute you . . .” Romans 16:16 

 

 
 

 

 


